
HINDUSTAN AERONAUTICS LTD
INDIAN EXPRESS BUILDING, VIDHANA VEEDHI, P.B.No. 5150, BANGALORE 560001

29th November 1973

No. HAL/HO/Adm/2(60)/73/7725

The Technical Officer (Examinations)
The Institution of Engineers (India)
8 Gokhale Road
Calcutta 700020

Dear Sir,

Sub : Recognition of Sections A & B Examinations of the Institution of Engineers
Ref : Your letter No. TH/158(A)/dated 20th October 1973

A pass in Sections A & B Examinations of the Institution of Engineers is recognised by us as equivalent 

to a degree in Engineering. However, for selection of Management and Design Trainees we consider only 

candidates who have gone through a prescribed course at recognised Engineering College and have obtained 

a First Class Degree in Engineering. As candidates who pass Sections A & B Examinations of the Institution of 

Engineers do not fulfil this requirement, it will not be possible to consider their candidature for this selection.

Yours faithfully,
For Hindustan Aeronautics Limited 

Sd/-
 V. R. Subrahmanyam

Assistant Administrative Manager

HINDUSTAN CABLES PRIVATE LIMITED

Registered Office : P.O. Hindustan Cables, Dist. Burdwan, (Rupnarayan Railway Station), WEST BENGAL

Telegrams : 'CABLEWORKS' Chittaranjan Telephones : Asansol Exchange 791

Dated, the 23rd September, 1957
Ref No. DDB : 15C :

The Examinations Officer
The Institution of Engineers (India)
8 Gokhale Road, Calcutta  –  20

Dear Sir,

With reference to your letter no: 158/00513 dated 4th September, 1957, we would advise that 

passing of Sections A & B of the Associate Membership Examination of your Institution is treated as equivalent 

to an Engineering Degree examination of an Indian University in our Organisation.

Yours faithfully,
For Hindustan Cables (P) Limited

Sd/-
 G. D. Saha

Deputy General Manager

HINDUSTAN LEVER LIMITED
Hindustan Lever House. Backbay Reclamation. Bombay – 1 BR

P.O. Box 409. Telephone : 296400. Telex : Bombay 2323

18th August, 1972

Mr. B. T. Nagrani
Secretary
The Institution of Engineers (India)
8 Gokhale Road, Calcutta – 20

Dear Mr. Nagrani,

I am extremely sorry for not having replied to your letter No. BCT/158 dated 3rd July, 1972. It is 

true that in our advertisements for engineers we do not specifically mention AMIE as a qualification for 

applying to our posts. However, when we state a minimum qualification as a degree in engineering we also 

mean an appropriate equivalent which can cover the Institute's qualification. I might however add that it is not 

the qualification one which goes to determine the candidates' suitability for the job. Qualifications 

supplemented by suitable job experience and personal qualities add up to the total requirement of the job.   

I hope we have made our position quite clear

Yours faithfully,
Sd/-

 N. L. MIRCHANDANI
Assistant Selection Training Manager
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